EVANS PUBLIC LIBRARY DISTRICT

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

MINUTES OF MEETING OF TUESDAY, JULY 11, 2023
Call to Order


Vice President Chuck Hutson called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:00 pm at the library.  Present were Hutson, Deb Durbin, Neil Krutsinger, Kim Shanks and library director Jessica Blain. Randy Edwards, Gabe Emerick and Joanna Helm were absent. 
Reading and Approval of Minutes
Durbin moved the minutes of the previous meeting be approved. Shanks seconded this.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Communications

   The Final 2022 Payable 2023 Tax Levy and Extension was received.

   A letter was received from Securitas Technology, informing us of name and address change.

   A letter was received from Michael Boaz who donated a box of new books.

   A notice from Baker & Taylor, our main book vendor, that prices will increase July 1,  2023.
    A letter was received from our insurance agent Pat Click with  McKellar, Robertson, McCarty & Click Insurance in reference to the new Builders Risk Policy.

   A letter was received from the Modern Woodman informing us of their donation.

   Ameren sent a notification that if we go with the new electric supplier, it would be in effect within two days after our next meter reading scheduled for July 24, 2023.

Bills to Be Paid


The Board reviewed the list of bills to be paid. Krutsinger moved the bills be paid as presented; seconded by Shanks. Motion passed unanimously. 

Reports


Financial Reports A-D were reviewed.
The financial reports will be filed for audit.


Blain presented the library director’s report including the circulation report and materials budget.  


The Finance Committee had no report.  

The Policy and Personnel Committee had no report.  

The Building Committee had no report.  

New Business

  
Blain presented the Building and Maintenance Ordinance 23-01 for review. Krutsinger moved to approve the ordinance. Durbin seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.


Blain presented information about the Municipal Aggregation program through Homefield energy, that could be the library’s energy supplier.  Durbin moved to join the Municipal Aggregation program and to use Homefield energy as the library’s energy supplier.  Shanks seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.


Blain reviewed the furniture plan for the new library with the Board.

The Board reviewed the Banking and Investment Ordinances, the Special Reserve Ordinance and Special Reserve Plan.  The Board also reviewed  Chapter 1, “Core Standards” in Serving Our Public: Standards for Illinois Public Libraries 4.0. and  Chapter 2, “Governance and Administration” in Serving Our Public: Standards for Illinois Public    Libraries 4.0.

The meeting adjourned at 7:47pm.
